Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 16 December 2004  

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair


Adrienne Betty 


Nick Fawcett


John Griggs


Dave Hopkins


Teresa Redfern

In Attendance – Maureen Bramwell, Amanda Heslop, Sean Pearce, Fiona Williams

Apologies for absence – none
Minutes of meeting held on 18 November were approved as a correct record. 

Matters arising from previous minutes

Terry’s Wood Farm 

No further progress.

Palmstead Nursery

Palmstead Nursery had ascertained that two of their security lights were visible from the village and had, therefore, screened them.

Waste Collection

Green wheely bins were provided free of charge to those residents in the pilot scheme for waste collection and residents had enquired if these bins were now available to everyone. The chairman agreed to write to Wye Cycle to establish availability. 

Security Gate to Village Hall and Recreation Ground

The chairman had written to the Village Hall Committee requesting their opinion on the need or otherwise for a secured gate. After discussion it was agreed that users of the Village Hall would be requested to close the gate after use.

Village Hall, Car Park and Access Road
The Village Hall Committee requested clarification on the responsibilities of their committee, especially regarding maintenance and what areas the Parish Council were held responsible. The chairman confirmed that the Parish Council is responsible for the access road. However, as stated in the Lease, any work on underground services requiring the digging up of the access road would be the responsibility of the Village Hall Committee. The Parish Council was also responsible for the playing field.

The Village Hall Committee proposed that they would seek professional advice on the Lease document and report back to the Parish Council. The Chairman agreed to provide additional documentation to help resolve this matter.

The chairman took the opportunity to commend the individual invitations sent to all residents inviting them to the Village Hall Christmas event, with special thanks to Amanda Heslop who did the work. 

Website

Fiona Williams informed the meeting that an update of information was in the process of being finalised and agreed to provide the Parish Council with usage figures.
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Provision of Trees

The Tree Warden has collected the trees and temporarily heeled them in. The Tree Warden will attend the next meeting and discuss location and planting of the trees.     

Speed Management

Discussion had taken place with Kent Highways who confirmed that repeater signs were a requisite part of the speed restriction. The responses in the Community Plan had requested a speed restriction and the chairman supported the need for safety. The installation will, therefore, go ahead.

Goalposts on the Recreation Ground

ABC have agreed to visit the site and advise on the best position of the goalposts. 

Finances

Cheques were approved for Audit Committee £58.75 and Christmas tree lights £10.00.

Date of next meeting

To be held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 17 February 2005. (There is no meeting in January 2005.) 

